MINUTES OF THE PBC LEADS MEETING 29TH MARCH 2007

SEMINAR ROOM, WAVERLEY ROAD

PRESENT:

Ian Isaacs




Moira McGrath




Nicholas Small




Katrina Hall




Roger Sage




Mark Jones




Clare Hawkins




Gerry Bulger

APOLOGIES:
Andrew Parker




Peter Bodden




Mary McMinn

Minutes of the Last Meeting – Read and Accurate
1. Out of Hours

Moira confirmed that she has spoken to Melanie Walker regarding out of hours.  She is co-coordinating a group to look at drawing up the specification.  The group will consist of urgent care leads, except for Hertsmere.  This was flagged up at the last Hertsmere LMG and a lead is to be nominated.  There is still no decision from the PCT regarding tendering.  The OOH contracts are till September, but realistically the contracts will need to roll over.  

Roger raised this again at PEC and again it was deflected under the “might get sued” issues with no flexibility on guidelines.  Gerry asked GPs to take responsibility for the service and if local run service to put together an unbeatable bid.  Roger felt his was, but they still needed to produce a plan.  Nicholas stated that Hertmere GPs felt very out of the loop.  Moira confirmed that she feels frustrated there is no firm decision regarding tendering to date.

Roger to co-ordinate a working group to be the PBC locality groups body for commissioning.  Ian, Roger and Nicholas to take this forward.  Nicholas still felt GPs in Hertsmere do not want to change.  Ian felt it may take up to a year to implement changes, but Roger felt steps need to be taken now to produce a specification which they can all sign up to.
Moira felt the need for an urgent care strategy has held this up and become mixed up with the vision of urgent care, but the out of hours contracts needs sorting imminently.

Roger is to set a time limit and expectation for the group to produce plans within 3 months.  The group needs to meet within the next month and to formally inform Melanie and Andrew.  Action: Roger

An evening meeting in Hertsmere has been arranged with Dee and Stardoc are to be invited.  Moira felt this invitation needed to be extended to Harmoni too.

2. Review of Enhanced Services

What is the process for reviewing enhanced services?  This group discussed reviewing enhanced services and the need to share information and circulate schemes.  Moira has asked for financial data.  Each group has a sum of money and need to decide are the schemes fit for purpose and identify the elements which are not.  There was no formal timescale.  Suzanne asked if the groups want to change they need to put in a business care.  Moira confirmed this is historical funding and needs to be reviewed.

It was agreed that on behalf of their PBC groups, that all enhanced services (except those which were specifically applicable to the year 06/07 only such as the C&B DES and the PBC DES which is being replaced with a PBC LES) will be rolled forward into 07/08 until further notice. 
It was also agreed that they will aim to review all Local Enhanced Services and National Enhanced Services being commissioned in their PBC area during the next 3 months.

Roger shared an email he had received from John Phipps team.  Roger enquired what clinical input was there in the work of his team in primary care contracting and whether GPs or other clinicians sit on committees advising and have some input in decision making, given that it impacts on general practices and other clinical services.  Action: Suzanne agreed to investigate with John Phipps and feedback

3. PBC LES

Roger feedback the response GPs had to the level of funding for data collection being £1.50 being totally unacceptable.  They are being asked to sign up to agreement based on projected budgets.

Ian explained that Watcom will keep the 50p to devise the information centrally and £1 will go back to practices which make for a robust data verification system.

It was acknowledged that not all groups have met to discuss this and feedback.

4. Draft Framework

Suzanne asked for feedback regarding this.  Roger explained the different levels of autonomy and confirmed they would be going for Level 3.  Roger did feel reassured that everyone else is sharing his anxieties re: the level of autonomy.

Roger reported that the Pan Herts Hub was very strongly rejected at the last LMG PBC group.

Ian felt that further discussion was needed regarding this.  Roger asked if this group could unify and go to the PCT and ask for further meetings re; the framework and PBC LES.  Roger asked when Andrew Parker would be available to meet.  Action: It was agreed to individually telephone Andrew and share anxieties and also ask for a date to meet after 16th April

Action: Mark Jones to draw up a paragraph summarizing the discussions above and circulate for approval

The Next meetings are:

12th April at 12.30 pm at Charter House Re: District Nurse Service

12th April at  1.30 pm at Charter House Re: PBC Leads Meeting for both E&N and West Herts

